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S.S.F. 50TH CELEBRATION TOWN WIDE MEETING
Come out to the Civic Center Monday, June 10 at 6 pm in the
Auditorium to find out what the 50th Celebration of the
Salamonie Summer Festival is going to be about! We are
holding big events this year and bringing back some town
favorite events from the past! This meeting will be to inform
you of what to expect during the weekend, and to get the
town excited about what is coming.

2017 ART SHOW
When: Friday, June 30th  from
4-6 pm. Will re-open after
the parade until 10 pm.
  Saturday, July 1st from 12-4
pm
   Sunday, July 2nd from 2-4
pm with FREE children’s
activities from 3-5pm
  Where:  112 E. 2nd Street in
Warren (at the old fire
station)
  All local artists are invited to
submit works in all mediums.
New this year is the ‘Create a
BirdHouse’ contest. All ages
are encouraged to create and
decorate a birdhouse of their
choice. Bring your works of
art and your bird houses to
the above location on June
29th from 4-6 pm. People’s
choice awards will be given
to those with the most votes.
   Two hours of fun, FREE,
children’s art activities will
take place on Sunday from 3-
5 pm. Activities include
cupcake art, splash art, and
sun catcher art- just to name
a few!
   In an effort to keep these
activities free, we are
seeking donations. If you
would like to make a
contribution in order to help
offset the cost of supplies,
please make your check
payable to Salamonie
Summer Festival and mail to:
  Art Show, PO Box 187,
Warren, IN. 46792.

REUNION PLANNED
We will be holding a family
reunion at the Knight-
Bergman Center on July 22,

2017.   All relatives of Freck -
McCord - Irwin - Minnich -
Hayhurst are invited!
  The time of the reunion has
  yet to be determined.   For
more information you may
contact Jim McFadden at
tresjim@comcast.net.

SCHOOL REUNION
The 6th Swan Street Lincoln,
Grade School Reunion will be
held for everyone who went
to Lincoln School on Swan
Street, in Huntington
   The Reunion will be held
July 8th, 2017 from 1-4 pm in
the new Lincoln School
Building, 2037 East Taylor St,
Huntington.
  Bring pictures and any items
you have to share from your
years at Lincoln.
  We are going to have lunch,
a delicious one.  Please bring
crock pot food.  We will have
plenty of plug ins but no
kitchen.  Covered dishes will
be good along with snacks
and desserts.   Please, no
alcoholic beverages.  Tea and
water will be provided.   We
are going to purchase some
Kentucky Fried Chicken.
  Table service will be
provided.
   We are using the internet,
Warren Weekly and the Tab
newspapers, also by word of
mouth, let letl people know
about this Reunion.   Spread
the word.
  P.S.  The school will open at
noon to set up and close to
take down at 4pm to clean up.
  If you can help clean up it
would be great!

   Thanks, Cheryl Warner and
Karen Conwell.   See ya!
  Questions:   Call Karen
260.375.2173.

PHOTO CONTEST
The Indiana State
Department of Agriculture is
now accepting submissions
for the 10th annual Indiana
Agriculture photo contest,
which was created to
showcase the hard work and
contributions made by
Hoosier farmers. The contest
is open to the general public,
and winning photographs
will be featured during a
ceremony at the 2017 Indiana
State Fair.
   Contestants are able to
submit up to five photos in
digital form (horizontal or
vertical) and each photo
must be accompanied by an
entry form. Entries must be
submitted no later than June
30, 2017. All photos must be
taken in the state by Indiana
residents.
  Participants are encouraged
to submit photos that reflect
the wide array of agriculture.
The categories photos can be
entered under are:
   Conservation: Highlighting
Indiana’s natural beauty with
photos of landscapes, water
and wildlife.
   Agritourism: This category
includes seasonal and
agricultural destinations,
orchards, wineries, farmers’
markets and produce photos.
Faces of Agriculture:
Featuring those who grow
and produce food, fuel and

fiber engaged in farming/
agricultural activities.
  On the Farm: Every building,
piece of equipment or
activity that is a part of life
on an Indiana farm can be
included.
   Contest winners will have
their photographs featured
in the Offices of the Lt.
Governor’s Family of
Business in Indianapolis.
Winners will also be special
guests during the
Celebration of Agriculture
taking place on Thursday,
August 17, 2017 from 3:30 p.m.
to 5 p.m. in the Normandy
Barn during the Indiana State
Fair.
  For entry and release forms,
guidelines and criteria, visit
www.in.gov/isda/2468.htm.

SENIOR GOLF
Thursday June 1st Senior Golf
League Results :
  1st Place : Dave Banter, Stan
Ellison, Charles Harris, Mark
Laymon posted a -6 score of
30
   2nd: Place : John Jones,
Gene Kendall, Larry
Harshman, Bob Herring
posted a -3 score of 33
   Ties broken from back-up
hole #5
   Closest to #3 pin winner :
Larry Ryan
   Closest to #6 pin winner :
Bob Herring
   Longest Drive on #7 (over
70) winner : Stan Ellison
  Longest Drive on #8 (under
70) winner : John Morrison
   Thanks to "Wagon Wheel
Cafe" for sponsoring this
weeks golf ball prizes.
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D & D BIKE
Over 200 in Stock
Phone 375-3828 or
1-800-356-4440

Downtown Warren

Zeller  Construction

Owner:  Larry Highley
375-3477 or 260/359-2331

Pole Barns, New Homes,
Remodeling, Garages, Siding,

CITIZENS TELEPHONE
CORPORATION

375-2111
“Your Hometown
Connection Partner”

ASBURY CHAPEL
UNITED METHODIST

8013W 1100S - 90, Montpelier
Phillip Freel Jr, Pastor

Worship ........….…….............. 9:30 a.m.
Sunday School ...………......... 10:30 a.m.
Wed Carry-in & Fellowship ..  6:30 p.m.

BANQUO  CHRISTIAN  CHURCH
8294S 900W 35

Harold Smith, Pastor
Sunday School ...................... 9:30 a.m.
Worship ............................. 10:30 a.m.
Bible Study …………..……........  6:00p.m.

BOEHMER UNITED METHODIST
Rev. Barry Humble, Pastor

Denise Heininger, S.S. Supt.
Sunday Worship  ................... 9:30a.m.
Sunday School ..................... 10:45a.m.

CENTRAL CHRISTIAN CHURCH
Van Buren, Indiana  765-934-2199

Pastor - Heath Jones
Youth Leader - Kelly Jones

Worship ............................... 9:30 a.m.
Sunday School .................... 10:40 a.m.
Adult Bible Study ............ Sun 6:30p.m.
Youth Group ................... Sun 6:00p.m.

Handicap  Accessible
Little Panther Preschool 765.934.2099

HEALING WATERS MINISTRY —
5811 W 600 S, MT ETNA

Pastor Wayne Couch
260/515-2517

Sunday Prayer ...................... 9:15 a.m.
Sunday School ...................... 9:30 a.m.
Worship Service ................. 10:30 a.m.
Wednesday Bible Study ........ 6:00 p.m.
Sunday Evening Service ........ 6:00 p.m.

Daycare provided during Worship
DILLMAN UNITED BRETHREN

8888S 1100W-90, Warren  375-2779
Matt Kennedy, Pastor

Worship Service …….............. 9:00a.m.
Sunday School ..................... 10:00a.m.

HANFIELD UNITED METHODIST
101 N 400 E - Marion 765/664-8726

Timothy Helm, Senior Pastor
1st Worship.......................... 8:30 a.m.
Sunday School ...................... 9:45 a.m.
2nd Worship...…................. 11:00 a.m.

THE NEW BEGINNING
SR 218, 2 1/8 mile west of Poneto

Steve Sutton, Pastor
765/728-2065 for more info

Sunday Worship.................. 10:30a.m.
Thursday Prayer Meeting ..... 7:00 p.m.

HERITAGE POINTE
Chaplains Gerald Moreland, Ginny

Soultz & Dick Case
Sunday Morning Worship ..... 9:30 a.m.

OTHER  SERVICES  BY ANNOUNCEMENT
Monday thru Friday

Chapel Services .................... 9:00 a.m.

UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST
375-2102

Pastor Scott Nedberg
Youth Pastor - Pastor Heather Parsons
Sunday Worship.................... 9:30 a.m.
Contemporary Service - Wed  6:30 p.m.
Junior Church ..................... 10:00 a.m.
Sunday School .................... 10:30 a.m.
Youth Meetings-Wed ............ 6:30 p.m.

Communion 1st Sunday of the Month
VB CHURCH OF THE NAZARENE

765/934-3321 Parsonage
Jeff  Slater, Pastor

Jim Knight, Superintendent
Sunday School .....….............  9:30 a.m.
Adult Worship .….…............ 10:30 a.m.
Children’s Church ..….......... 10:30a.m.
Evening Praise Hour.…........... 6:00p.m.
Hour of Power (Wed) ............. 7:00p.m.

VB UNITED METHODIST CHURCH
765-934-1431

Pastor Cindy Osgood
Worship Service .…................. 9:30 am
Sunday School  ...................... 10:30am
Not Home Alone - Wed ........... 3:00 pm
Prayer-Bible Study (Thur) ......   7:00 pm
UMW 2nd Wed ....................... 7:00 pm
Little Ones Book Club 1st Tue 10:00 am
Just Older Youth 3rd Tue ...... 12:00 pm

www.vanburenumc.org
WARREN CHURCH OF CHRIST

375-3022
Ethan T Stivers, Minister

Ben Renkenberger, Youth Minister
Tara Bower and Melinda Haynes -

Secretaries
www.warrenchurchofchrist.org

Fellowship  ...........................9:15 a.m.
Worship & Communion .........9:30 a.m.
Sunday School  ...........11 to 11:40 a.m.

Youth:
 K-5th grade, Mon .....................  6-7pm
Jr/Sr Hi, Sunday ...........….……..... 6-8pm

WARREN 1st BAPTIST CHURCH
Corner of N. Wayne & Matilda Sts.

Pator Rusty Strickler
Youth Directors

Peter & Mindy Fairchild
Sunday School .......................9:00 a.m.
Sunday  Worship .................10:00 a.m.
Youth Group:  Grades 3-5 ….… 4-5:30p

                          Grades 6-12 …. 5:30 - 7p
WARREN  WESLEYAN  CHURCH

375-2330  6th & Nancy Sts. Warren
Rev. Allen Laws, Pastor

Wesley Welch, Supt.
Sunday School .......................9:30 a.m.
Worship ............................. 10:15 a.m.
Wed Bible Study ................... 6:00 p.m.

 FARRVILLE COMMUNITY CHURCH
Pastor Richard Ladouceur
11044 E 200 N, Marion, IN

765-934-3609
Sunday Worship................... 10:30 am
Sunday School Classes ............9:30 am
Youth Group ...........................6:00 pm
Sunday Adult Bible Study......... 6:00 pm
Thurs. Bible Study ...................7:00 pm

HILLCREST
CHURCH OF THE NAZARENE

375-2510
Bus Service 375-2510

www.hillcrestnazchurch.org
Sunday School ..…................ 9:30 a.m.
Worship ............................ 10:30 a.m.
Evening Worship.…............... 6:00 p.m.
Youth Group (Wed.)............... 6:00 p.m.
Wed. Midweek Service.......... 6:30 p.m.

SOLID ROCK UNITED METHODIST
485 Bennett Dr, Warren, IN

375-3873
Paul Burris, Pastor

Sunday School ...................... 9:00 a.m.
Worship Service ................. 10:00 a.m.

LANCASTER WESLEYAN
3147 W 543 S, Huntington

468-2411
Doug Sharrard, Pastor

Pam Thompson, S.S. Supt.
Sunday School ..................... 9:30 a.m.
Worship ............................. 10:30 a.m.

      Wednesday:
CYC/Teen/Adult Meetings .... 7:00 p.m.

LIBERTY CENTER BAPTIST CHURCH
694-6622

Aaron Westfall, Pastor
Sunday School ...…................ 9:15 a.m.
Fellowship ......…................. 10:00a.m.
Worship ............…............... 10:15a.m.
Tues. Bible Study ................. 7:00 p.m.
Wed. Choir ………………………… 6:30p.m.

Monthly Meetings
1st Mon Ministry Team …….… 7:00 p.m.
3rd Sat Mens Prayer Breakfast 8:00 am
4th Mon ABW  ………………………. 1:30 pm

LIBERTY CENTER
UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Rev. Josh Johnson
Morning Worship ..................9:30 a.m.
Sunday School …................. 10:45 a.m.

McNATT UNITED METHODIST
375-4359

Bill VanHaften, Pastor
Lois Slusher, Supt.

Coffee Fellowship................. 8:30 a.m.
Worship ............................... 9:15 a.m.
Sunday School .................... 10:30 a.m.
Bible Study - Wed. ................ 7:00 p.m.

MT. ETNA  UNITED METHODIST
260/468-2148  Sr 9 & 124

Rev. Michael Gallant - “Pastor Mike”
Multi-Generational Worship  9:30 a.m.
Fellowship ......................... 10:30 a.m.
Sunday School ........... 10:45-11:30a.m.
Sunday Youth .................... 6-7:30 p.m.

Come as you are for all services
PLUM TREE

UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST
375-2691

Jill Miller, Pastor
Sunday School .......................9:30 a.m.
Worship ..............................10:30 a.m.

SALAMONIE
CHURCH OF BRETHREN

468-2412
Mel Zumbrun,  Pastor

Worship ................................9:30 a.m.
Church School ..................... 10:45a.m.

P O Box 326
801 Htgn Ave

Warren, IN  46792
UMMH.org

260-375-2201

Let’s Have
a MiTi
Party!

Check out all
the details at

www.nickizdesigns.com/
miti-parties

Please Attend
The Church of
Your Choice

THANK YOU
Ribbon Rides would like to thank everyone who helped with
the Party in the Park last weekend.
 Bell Rep�air Service, Bippus State Bank, Kiel Services,
Sportsman’s Club, Warren Softball Baseball League, WVFD,
Town of Warren/Tower Park, Fincannon Ford, Cammack
Station, American Legion Post 313, Time Out Tavern, Solid
Rock Church, Flemming  & Conner Families, Dakota Parker &
Friends, Salamonie Active Men, Raffle Donors, Susan Mills,
Dustin Fortney and all of the Craft Show/Flea Market
Vendors.
 Stay tuned for more information to come regarding Ribbon
Rides.

HONOR FLIGHT 24
We would like to thank all the people at Heritage Pointe for
my wonderful Honor Flight to Washington DC.
   A special thank you to Kelly Jones and her staff.   A big
Thanks to Heritage Pointe for providing the transportation to
and from Fort Wayne.
  Thank you to all of the people that came on the bus to greet
me on my homecoming.
  I was a Korean Veteran serving inthe Air Force as a Sergeant
from 1951 to 1955.   This was a wonerful trip and was all
provided by the Honor Flight Northeast Indiana.

Ted & Barb Engle

SSF GOLF THANK YOU
Big shout out to all of the 12 teams in the Salamonie Summer
Festival golf outing on June 3, 2017. The weather was perfect
and we really appreciate the support given the festival by all
the great golfers. Thank you and see you in 2018.

  We all had an unforgettable holiday but I
think it might have been worse.  To me it
was just another day. Nice thing, I did only

as I pleased.  I like those days and seems as if I have a lot of
them anymore. Had a note from family in Texas and they are
swimming in water.  The house is on a long slope with paved
drive and water was heading for the front door. They
normally don't get that much rain in the east Texas area.

CONTINUED PAGE 8
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AREA NEWS

Dr. Andrea
Stout

Au.D.,CCC-A

Here to Help You Hear Well!

119 N Wayne St, Warren, IN 46792
260-375-4119 Warren Office
765-664-3470 Marion Office

800-843-7043 Toll Free

www.prohearcare.com

GOOD
or BAD?

Wind farms are divisive
and cause hatred

among families, friends
and neighbors.
Is it worth it?
PAID ADVERTISING

Community Calendar
Items listed here are open to the public.  If  there is an admission charge

or items are for sale or a donation is necessary, there is a one-time $5 fee
to be listed.    Events can be listed for as long as 6 months. (If an  event is
canceled, please notify WW.)     Only event, place, time, and sponsor, for
events in  Warren, and the surrounding area will be listed.

Bread of Life Food Pantry - Wed 2 - 4:00pm  & 6 - 8:00p.m. at KBC
Bargain Basement - Friday & Saturday 9 - 4 at KBC ; Cancer Support
Group - 3rd Tuesday 6:30-8p.m. at Bluffton Regional South Campus
These Events Can Also Be Found at www.warrenweeklyindiana.com

Celebrating 30 years of Service Excellence

Campbell & Dye
Insurance Inc.

Karen Campbell
Lisa Campbell

Call for Free Quote: 260-375-2424 * Toll Free 888-750-8879

* Long Term Care
* Medicare
  Supplements

* Advantage Plan
* Prescription Drug
* Life Insurance Plan

* Individual and
  Small Group
  Health

June 5     6:30p      SSF Planning Committee @ KBC

June 3     9a-11p    Ribbon Rides Party in the Park @ Tower Park
June 5     5:00p      Veteran’s Banquet @ Banquo Christian Church

June 18                   FATHER’S DAY
June 19   6:30p      KBC Board Meeting at KBC

June 14                   FLAG DAY
June 12   5:00p      W - Town  Council  Meeting at Assembly Hall

June 7     Noon      W - Chamber Luncheon at Assembly Hall
June 7     7:00p      V - Town Council  Meeting

MORE PAGE 1
   There were 47 participants
this week with 4 "Smileys"
available, but went
unclaimed.
   Golf towels were won by
John Jones and Stan Ellison.
   Sign up begins @ 8:30 and
tee-off @ 9:00. Everyone is
Welcome.

HP SPORTS
Heritage Pointe winners for
week of 6/2/17 are:
  Congratulations to Bud Lee
and Dick Hinton.  Bob Slusser
and Homer Huffman were
runners-up.   There were 24
players.  Good luck to all for
the coming week.

FOUNDER’S MEETING
The Alpha Zeta Chapter of
Delta Kappa Gamma
Education Honor Society met
Saturday, May 6, at Grace
Evangelical Lutheran Church
in Columbia City. The local
chapter includes members
from Grant, Huntington,
Wabash, and Whitley
Counties.  President Roxanne
Thomas opened the meeting
by sharing Helen Steiner
Rice’s poem “Widen My
Vision?” and welcoming
members and guest Jo Ann
Manes, Alpha Epsilon State
President.  A buffet breakfast,

prepared by the hostess
committee of Lori Heuer,
Mindy Bloomfield, Joyce
Easterday, Kirsten Jines, and
Barb Overdeer, was enjoyed
by the members.
   Vice President Sue Corbin
presented the Founders’ Day
program, assisted by Karen
Bandelier and Jessica
Sheckler. Founders for Delta
Kappa Gamma international
(begun 88 years ago), Alpha
Epsilon state (begun 79 years
ago), and Alpha Zeta chapter
(founded 69 years ago) were
remembered in this tribute.
   Alpha Zeta members were
honored for years of service
to the society. Women
recognized at the state
convention were Pat Reed
(25 years), Victoria Eastman
(25 years), Mary Sell (40
years), Peggy Ransom (50
years). Additional honors
were Donna Myer (40 years)
and Pat Hauenstein (25
years).
   Jo Ann Manes compared
members in our society to a
box of rocks. Just as rocks
come in all shapes and sizes,
Delta Kappa Gamma
members come with
different experiences and
skills.   By putting them all
together with a purpose,
they become a path for
others to succeed.

   In chapter business, the
minutes of the March
meeting and the treasurer’s
report were approved and
filed. Various committee
reports were given.   Barb
Overdeer has member forms
for prospective members.
Sue Corbin, program chair,
reported that the September
meeting will be in Marion
with program given by
member Jennifer Harris
about her teaching at a
school in the Dominican
Republic. Jadean Barnes led
the members in an ice
breaker about personality
traits. Roxanne Thomas
shared an opinion piece from
the Ft. Wayne newspaper
written by Jill Long
Thompson, sharing that
vouchers can’t make rural
schools great again. Donna
Ott, scholarship chair, led
discussion about reinstating
an Alpha Zeta Scholarship
next year for a chapter
member.  Upon a motion by
Barb Overdeer, seconded by
Joyce Easterday, the chapter
voted to award one
scholarship to one member
per fiscal year (July to June).
Carol Winterholter shared
that this year’s international
project is Schools for Africa,
in cooperation with UNICEF.
Members of the music
committee Nancy Kolb, Joyle
Allen, and Kathaleen Reese
led the group in song. Copies
of new chapter Standing
Rules were distributed.
Members Linda Sutton,

Roxanne Thomas, Carol
Winterholter, Karen Kinney,
and Carol Herzog gave
reports on activities at the
Alpha Epsilon State
Convention in Indianapolis in
April.   The local chapter was
recognized as a Golden Key
Award winner for 2014-2016
biennium. Thanks to Carol
Winterholter for her
leadership as president
during that biennium.   Judy
Ward was presented a
certificate as a Woman of
Distinction for her work with
the Wabash Unit of the
Indianapolis Symphony
Orchestra Association.
Members were reminded of
the summer Northeast
Regional Convention in
Windsor, Ontario, Canada.
   Members that attended
from Huntington County
were Joyle Allen, Pat
Hauenstein, Carol Herzog,
Karen Kinney, Ruth Moreland
and Carol Winterholter.

GRADUATES
Taylor Boxell of Warren was
one of the students from
across northeast Indiana who
graduated Saturday, May 21,
2017, from Manchester
University.   It conferred
degrees to 326 students.

PRACTICALLY PERFECT GIFT
IDEAS FOR DAD
(Family Features) If you've
heard giving practical gifts is
a no-no, scratch that advice
because when it comes to
dads, functional gifts that

show you appreciate their
personal interests may
actually be the safest bet this
Father's Day.
   Consider the hobbies and
activities that dad treasures
most then look for ways you
can turn those pastimes into
gifts that he can not only
appreciate but put to good
use.
   Celebrate His Sports
Obsession
  No matter his favorite sport
or team, you can find
countless ways to please an
avid sports fan. Obvious
options like T-shirts and
baseball caps are always
winners, but you can find
plenty of creative and useful
ways to celebrate dad's
favorite team, too. Practical
ideas to help trick out his car
include new floor mats,
headrest covers and even
valve stem covers. You could
also go more whimsical with
stainless steel knives or salt
and pepper shakers bearing
the team logo. Visit the team
store or search online for the
perfect gift.
  Boost His Golf Game
  Help dad improve his score
and complete rounds faster
with the advanced
technology of a rangefinder.
An option such as one of
Leupold's GX-1i3, GX-2i3 and
GX-5i3 rangefinders provide
fast, easy and accurate
ranging to give golfers an
edge on the course. With the
customization features of the
GX-2i3 and GX-5i3, you'll
practically be gifting dad a
personal caddie. Learn more
at leupold.com/golf.

CONTINUED PAGE 4
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Central Air Conditioning

Heating • Cooling • Geothermal • Propane • Plumbing • Generators

Since 1948 • 375-3010 • wssbps.com

Summer’s Coming! Are You Ready?

WARREN AUTOMOTIVE
128 N Wayne St ~ Warren

375-3401
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  Feed His Cravings
   For the at-home chef,
functional gift ideas are
nearly endless. Try narrowing
down the options by
choosing his favorite cuisine.
If Mexican cuisine is his thing,
look for less common but
highly useful items like taco
holders or condiment dishes
to hold a serving of freshly
made salsa. Or go a more
experimental route with a
custom kit that lets dad make
his own beer, cheese or jerky
at home. An online search
will reveal a stockpile of
ideas, so your biggest
challenge will be narrowing
down the menu.
  Add a Tool to His Belt
   If your dad is a handy man,
you may think he's got every
tool and gadget imaginable.
The truth is, most handymen
will agree you can never
have too many tools. Think
about the projects he tackles
most often; those are the
items that may be worn and
in need of replacing. If
there's a task he struggles to
complete, consult with an
expert at your local hardware
store to determine whether
there are devices that could
help make it easier.
  Expand His Artistic Interests
  When the arts are more up
dad's alley, you can make it
easier for him to appreciate
the genre he loves best. A
reading lamp or
monogrammed bookmark is
perfect for the bookworm,
while a visit to a gallery

showing or performance may
be just the ticket for a dad
who enjoys exploring artistic
talent or experiencing the
arts live.
   Father's Day is a time to
show dad your gratitude and
love, and he's sure to
appreciate knowing that you
care enough to give a gift he
truly can use and enjoy.

3 TIPS TO STOP
MOSQUITOES FROM
RUINING SUMMER FUN
(Family Features) Summer is
here and warm weather
beckons people into
backyards across the country.
Unfortunately, unwelcome
guests like pesky mosquitoes
often want to join the
festivities. Not only can
mosquitoes be a biting
nuisance, but they can also
cause allergic reactions in
some people and pets.
Certain species can spread
dangerous illnesses such as
dengue fever, West Nile
virus and Zika virus.
   Minimizing mosquito
threats in your yard is of
primary importance during
summer months, but your
outdoor decor and
landscaping actually may be
attracting mosquitoes. Dr.
Mark Beavers, Orkin
entomologist, recommends
these tips for keeping
mosquitoes at bay this
summer.
  Minimize Standing Water
   Mosquitoes only need a
thimble-sized amount of

stagnant water to reproduce.
To reduce mosquito breeding
areas, Beavers recommends
checking backyards for
stagnant water in bird baths,
under potted plants and
even in your pet's water
bowls. By refreshing water
often or eliminating standing
water sources, you can
reduce the number of places
mosquitoes can reproduce,
according to Beavers. If a
backyard pond is part of your
decor, make sure the water is
circulating properly.
  Plant Smart
   Backyards are often filled
with places a mosquito can
hide, reproduce or feed.
Planting smart and keeping
vegetation growth in check
can cut down on the number
of mosquitoes in your yard.
Be sure to trim, prune, weed
and mow often to keep
vegetation under control
because mosquitoes love to
hide in damp, dark places.
  Think carefully about where
you place flowers and plants
in your backyard so they
don't attract mosquitoes to
the places you sit or
entertain. Flowering plants
can offer a delicious meal for
female mosquitoes that
need to feed on flower
nectar between blood meals.
Plants like Bromeliads that
trap water in their leaves can
also be a prime place for
mosquitoes to breed.
  Turn on the Fans
   According to Beavers,
another trick is to use
mosquitoes' weaknesses

against them. Most
mosquitoes are poor flyers,
so a simple deterrent is to
make it difficult for them to
fly. Consider installing a fan
on your deck or patio, or
even bring a portable fan
outdoors.
   Also remember your
backyard basics: clothing and
repellents. Mosquitoes are
attracted to dark colors, so
keep your summer wardrobe
light and breezy. Loose-
fitting, long-sleeved shirts
and long pants are typically
your best bet. Mosquitoes
can bite through tight-fitting
clothes made of materials
like spandex. Keep your
scented body sprays and
perfumes to a minimum, as
mosquitoes can be attracted
to strong smells. When
you're heading outdoors,
don't forget to apply a topical
repellent spray approved by
the Environmental
Protection Agency.
  By taking these simple steps
this summer, you can
minimize mosquito
populations in your backyard
and stop mosquitoes from
meddling in your summer
fun. Visit Orkin.com for more
pest prevention tips or to
bring in a professional to
assess your pest protection
needs.

HOW TO BEST COPE WITH
SUMMER HEAT: BE
WEATHER READY
(StatePoint) Summer can be
hot, sticky and downright
uncomfortable. It can also be
dangerous if you are not
prepared.
   Cope with the heat this
summer and stay healthy and
safe with these helpful tips.
   • Maintain your air
conditioner. The last thing
you need is a broken air
conditioner on a hot day.
Regular maintenance of your

unit can help ensure it will
work all summer long. The
easiest, and perhaps most
important, maintenance task
you can perform yourself is
to clean or change the filter
routinely. For more
complicated tasks, you may
wish to hire a professional
technician. Likewise, you’ll
want to be sure your car’s air
conditioner is in good
working order, particularly
before a major road trip or
heat wave.
   • Stay informed with
accurate weather
information. Accurate
weather information is one
of the best ways to make
informed decisions and be
prepared for daily outdoor
activities, family vacations
and travel plans. Consider a
source recognized for its
superior accuracy – the
AccuWeather app can be a
good go-to resource not only
this summer, but year-round,
to help keep you safe. It
features AccuWeather
MinuteCast, an exclusive
minute-by-minute
precipitation forecast for the
next two hours specific to
your exact GPS location. Plus,
the app’s AccuWeather
RealFeel feature lets you
know how it actually feels
outside so you can properly
plan for outdoor summer
activities and the day ahead –
from what to pack to what to
wear. If you’re constantly on
the go, don’t worry, because
the app delivers severe
weather push alert
notifications that can help
keep you safe and better
prepared for anything that
comes your way. The award-
winning AccuWeather app is
available on all of Android
mobile devices, as well as on
iOS, for free.

CONTINUED PAGE 6
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GENEALOGY REPORT

FOUDY
Naomi R. Foudy, 99, formerly
of Zanesville, IN, died
Thursday, June 1, 2017, at 7
p.m. at Heritage Pointe in
Warren.
   Mrs. Foudy had worked at
Standard Packaging at Baer
Field in Fort Wayne for 19
years, retiring in 1978.   She
was a 1936 graduate of
Warren High School and a
member of the Faith
Community Church of God.
   She was born Jan. 18, 1918,
in Wells County to Frank and
Sadie (Abner) Yount. She was
married to Fred C. Foudy on
Oct. 18, 1941, in Warren. He
preceded her in death on
April 2, 2001.
   Survivors include two
daughters, Judy (Tom) Risk,
of Roanoke, and Pat (Bill)
Quickery, of Fort Wayne; six
grandchildren Lori Stern,
Jamie Stoffel, Will Haynes,
Holly Soria, Suzanne Mickley
and Matt Risk; 11 great-
grandchildren; and five
great-great-grandchildren.
   Calling is Monday, June 5,
2017, from 4 p.m. to 8:00 p.m.
at Heritage Pointe Applegate
Chapel, 801 Huntington Ave.,
Warren. A funeral service will
be held Tuesday, June 6, 2017,
the chapel, with one hour
prior to the service. Rev.
Gerald Moreland will be
officiating. Interment will be
at the Woodlawn Cemetery
in Warren.
   Myers Funeral Home,
Huntington Chapel is in care
of arrangements.

ZODA
Jerry L. Zoda, 76,
of Jackson
Township, Wells
County, IN, and
having family
members in Warren,
IN, died Thursday,
June 1, 2017, at 4:47 p.m. at
Marion General Hospital, in
Marion.
  Mr. Zoda graduated in 1958
from Jackson High School. He
served as a specialist fifth
class in the Army National
Guard from 1961 to 1964. He
worked at General Cable, in
Marion, for several years,
and farmed in Jackson
Township all his life. He was
a member of the Antique
Tuggers, Black Creek

Conservation Club and Wells
County 4-H.
  He was born Oct. 26, 1940, in
Marion to Marvin J. “Bud”
and Wilma L. Thompson Zoda.
He married Mary Jo Rupley
on Aug. 4, 1962, at Dillman
Church, and she survives.
  Additional survivors include
three sons, Joseph W.
(Maryna) Zoda, of Columbia
City; Jack E. (Nicki) Zoda, of
Warren; and John M. (Dawn
Thomas) Zoda, of Dillman; a
daughter, Judith A. (Mike)
Ripperger, of Liberty Center;
a brother, Tim (Pam) Zoda, of
Richmond; a sister, Cathy
(Michael) Wright, of Dillman;
a sister-in-law, Mary Zoda, of
Warren; and nine
grandchildren - Andy
Michaud, Jake Ripperger,
Quaid Zoda, Aleigha Zoda,
Blake Zoda, Brooke Zoda,
Knute Ripperger, Callie
Ripperger and Alex.
   Calling is Monday, June 5,
2017, from 4 p.m. to 8 p.m. at
Ferguson & Glancy Funeral
Home, 201 N. Main St., Van
Buren. A service will be held
at the funeral home on
Tuesday, June 6, 2017, at 11
a.m., with calling one hour
prior to the service. Fred
Schweikhardt will officiate.
Interment will be at the Van
Buren Cemetery, in Van
Buren.

LLOYD
Bonnie L. Lloyd,
86, of Warren,
IN, died
Saturday, June 3,
2017, at 4:45 p.m.
at Hospice
Home in Fort Wayne, IN.
   Mrs. Lloyd graduated from
Warren High School in 1948.
She was a former line type
operator for the Warren
Weekly and worked at the
Herald-Press for 10 years.
She was a member of the
Warren Wesleyan Church.
  She was born June 11, 1930,
in Wells County to Frank and
Bertha Pulley Simons.
     Survivors include four
daughters, Robin King, of
Uniondale; Imogene (Jim)
Johnson and Melissa (Don)
Lahr, both of Huntington; and
Ida (Tod) Berry, of Warren; a
son, Charles (Marci) Lloyd, of
Warren; eight grandchildren;

14 great-grandchildren; and
one great-great-grandchild.
     Calling is Tuesday, June 6,
2017, from 4 p.m. to 8 p.m. at
Glancy-H. Brown & Son
Funeral Home, 203 N. Matilda
St., Warren. A funeral service
will be held Wednesday,
June 7, 2017, at 11 a.m. with
calling one hour prior to the
service, at the funeral home.
Rev. Allen Laws will officiate.
Interment will follow in the
Woodlawn Cemetery in
Warren.

STETZEL
Mary Ellen Stetzel,
68, of Warren, IN,
died Saturday,
June 3, 2017, in
Fort Wayne, IN.
   Mrs. Stetzel was a 1967
graduate of Huntington
North High School. She was
involved in the day-to-day
operations of the Stetzel
Farm, in Warren.
  She was born to Howard and
Eva Mae Minnich. Her mother
survives. She married Mike
Stetzel. He survives.
  Additional survivors include
three sons, Bill (Mandy)
Stetzel, Shon (Danielle)
Stetzel and Kit (Kelly)
Stetzel; two daughters, Tina
(Matt) Bailey and Tiffany
(Rod) Satterthwaite; and
eight grandchildren, Emma
Bailey, Calvin Bailey, Mason
Satterthwaite, Chase
Satterthwaite, Parker
Satterthwaite, Tucker Stetzel,
Haidee Stetzel and Madelyn
Stetzel.
   Calling is Friday, June 9,
2017, from 2 p.m. to 8 p.m. at
Glancy-H. Brown & Son
Funeral Home, 203 N. Matilda
Street, Warren. A funeral
service will be held Saturday,
June 10, 2017, at 11 a.m. at
the funeral home, with an
hour of calling prior.
  Memorials may be made to
the Riley Children’s Hospital
Foundation of Indianapolis
and the Visiting Nurse and
Hospice Home in Fort Wayne.

RUMPLE
Martha J. Rumple, 93, of
Warren, IN, died Saturday,
June 3, 2017, at 12:30 p.m. at
Heritage Pointe, in Warren,
IN.
   Mrs. Rumple was a 1941
graduate of LaFontaine High
School. She worked at
Memcor for 12 years and was
the co-owner of Mt. Etna
Trailer Supply from 1974 to
1994. She was a member of
the Mt. Etna United
Methodist Church and a
former member of the OES
Floral Chapter 75.
   She was born Sept. 9, 1923,
in Grant County to Thomas
and Maggie “Gay” Campbell
Cooper. She married John W.
Ervin in 1945. He preceded
her in death in 1946. She
married Glenn Rumple in
1948. He preceded her in
death in 1987.
   Survivors include two sons,
Dan (Sue) Rumple, of
Huntington, and Dale
(Marilyn) Rumple, of Mt.
Etna; nine grandchildren,
Rhonda Landrum, Danny
Rumple Jr., Rochelle Rumple,
Nick Brown, Aaron Brown,
Grace Brown, Jacob Rumple,
Lucas Rumple and Jenna
Davis; 18 great-
grandchildren; and seven
great-great-grandchildren.
  Calling is Wednesday, June
7, 2017, from 10 a.m. to noon
at Heritage Pointe, 801
Huntington Ave., Warren. A
funeral service will
immediately follow at noon
at the Senior living
community, with Rev. Gerald
Moreland officiating.
  Burial will be at Gardens of
Memory Cemetery,
Huntington County.
   Memorials can be made to
Huntington County Cancer
Society or Family Life Care
Hospice, in care of
McElhaney-Hart Funeral
Home, 715 N. Jefferson St.,
Huntington, IN 46750.

TROUT
Mary L. Trout, 94,
of Warren, died
Sunday, May 28,
2017, at
Lutheran
Hospital in Fort
Wayne.
   She was born April 2, 1923,
in Huntington County. She
married Kenneth E. Trout on
April 27, 1941, in Mt. Etna; he
preceded her in death.
   She is survived by a son,
Larry D. (Bonnie) Trout of
Fort Wayne; a daughter,
Darlene E. (Daniel) Shelley of
Fishers; and seven
grandchildren and 11 great-
grandchildren.
  She was preceded in death
by her parents, Grover C. and
Ethel M. Barnett Dearth; two
sisters, Margaret Pinkerton
and Dorothy Carr; and a
brother, Maurice Dearth.
  A service was held at 11 a.m.
Thursday, June 1, at First
Baptist Church in Warren.
Visitation was from 9 to 11
a.m. at the church. Burial will
be in the Woodlawn
Cemetery in Warren.

THANK YOU
The family of Jerry L Zoda
would like to thank everyone
for their cards, calls, hugs,
food and more in our time of
loss.  We are so appreciative
of your taking the time to
reach out in whatever way
you did.
   Special thanks to Fred
Schweikhardt, Claire
McMillan and Verlis Slusher
for your kind words at the
service.  Ferguson Glancy for
your assistance in our time of
need.  Also, thank you to all
the nurses, doctors and
others who helped to care
for Jerry in the last few
months.

  Mary Jo Zoda
  Joe & Maryna Zoda

  Jack & Nicki Zoda
  Judy & Mike Ripperger

  John Zoda & Dawn Thomas
  and all the grandkids.

Tim & Pam Zoda & family
Cathy & Mike Wright & family

SEND YOUR FAVORITE OUT-OF-TOWNER,
COLLEGE STUDENT OR RELATIVE A

SUBSCRIPTION TO THE WARREN WEEKLY.  IT
MAKES A TREASURED GIFT EVERY YEAR.  (SEE

PAGE 7 FOR MORE DETAILS)
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* P����� A������ �� P������� P������� *
James Wertenberger Estate

17 Stoneridge Dr - Northway Place Addition, Huntington IN
Sat. June 17, 2017 11:00 a.m.

Auctioneers:  P������ L. G����� & A����. R��� E�����
& A������������, I��.    Phone:  (855)762-2726

LaFontaine, IN  AUO1012349
www.gaunttauctions.com  www.auctionzip.com ID# 45728

* HOUSEHOLD * ANTIQUES, COLLECTIBLES &
PHOTOGRAPHY * SHOP & GARDEN TOOLS &

EQUIPMENT *

Be Unforgettable!

Keep Your Business’ Name in
front of people by

advertising in the Warren
Weekly!

Call or email today to get your

ad in for next week!

260.375.3531 or

editor@warrenweeklyindiana.com
That’s 3000 potential new customers, or existing

customers each week!
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   • Know what to wear.
During the summer,
lightweight, light-colored,
loose-fitting clothing can
make all the difference to
your comfort. The less fabric
you have actually touching
your body, the cooler you
will be.
   • Schedule outdoor
activities carefully. During
periods of intense heat, stay
indoors and, if at all possible,
remain in an air-conditioned
location. If your home does
not have air conditioning,
consider going to a shopping
mall or public library for a
few hours – spending time in
air conditioning will help
your body stay cooler once
you go back out into the
elements. Limit your outdoor
activities to morning and
evening hours when it’s
cooler.
   • Stay hydrated. Summer
fun often means being
outdoors, but listen to your
body and take breaks to rest,
rehydrate and cool off. Bring
water or a sports drink with
you when you are exercising,
at the pool or even just
making your way around
town. Make sure to avoid
alcohol and caffeine, as they
can quickly dehydrate you.
   With up-to-the-minute
knowledge at your fingertips
and the right preparation,
you will be ready to cope
with heat and all weather
conditions the summer
season brings.

HOW TO USE SOCIAL
MEDIA TO BUILD YOUR
CAREER
(StatePoint) Seventy-seven
percent of American women
want to be their own boss, a
new survey from Avon finds.
While their reasons vary --
from scheduling flexibility to
more control to less office
politics -- now it’s easier than
ever to start living like a boss
or simply to advance in your
career.
   In the digital age, getting
ahead begins with your social
media accounts, which are
literally at the fingertips of
the people and companies
with whom you would like to
work. Experts say that having
an engaging presence on
sites like LinkedIn and
Instagram can help you make
connections, spread your
expertise, and show
potential employers and
partners that you’re a good
fit.
   Indeed, 78 percent of
salespeople engaged in
social selling are outselling
their peers who are not using
social selling. Whatever your
professional goals are, take
steps to hone your online
presence.
  Avon, a company with a 130-
year track record
empowering women to be
their own bosses, points out
that today, social media plays
a big role in the direct selling
model. They are sharing
proven practices to build
your brand sales
opportunities through social
media.

  • Go in with a strategy. How
would you like to be
perceived? Make sure the
reality of your online
presence matches this vision,
as well as your professional
field. You may also consider
strategically using privacy
settings on certain channels
to ensure your public-facing
persona remains
professional and on-message.
  • Be genuine. It’s important
to be genuine, so use social
media to be yourself and
celebrate what you love. “I
blog about the things I am
actually wearing and doing,
not what I think other people
want me to say. Your readers
want to hear your authentic
voice and that is what they
will respond to best,” says
Alicia Hessinger Dias, an
Avon representative and
entrepreneur. She started
her blog about a year into her
Avon business and uses it as
an opportunity to share deals,
steals and tips that let her
express her artistic and
fashion-forward side.
   To learn more about
becoming your own boss at
Avon, visit Avon Insider at
avon.com/blog or sign up at
sellavon.com.

   • Play into your strengths.
Spend the bulk of your
energy using the online
platform that works most
naturally for you. For
example, if you agree that

“brevity is the soul of wit,”
spend your time on Twitter.
If you’re a visual storyteller,
focus on Instagram.
  • Be consistent. Stick to the
topics you are passionate
about, and remember to post
regularly. Consider using a
hashtag that speaks to your
personal brand. Lastly, don’t
just post content and then
disappear. Remember to
engage with followers in
positive ways.
   • Give shout-outs.
Connections come more
easily when you give shout-
outs. Use the event hashtag
while live tweeting an
industry conference. Add
those you admire to your
blogroll. These actions will
help you earn high-quality
followers.
   These days, having a savvy
digital strategy can be the
most crucial step you take
professionally.
   “From the start of my blog,
it has been an essential sales
tool,” says Hessinger Dias.

“The soft sell of showcasing
product is much more
effective than a direct sales
pitch.”

HOW YOUR PET MAY
IMPROVE YOUR HEALTH
(Family Features) When
you're sick and your cat curls
up on your lap, you might
think you feel a little better.
If you take your dog to work,
you may notice that the day
is less stressful. Or if you
travel with your four-legged
friend, maybe you think you
sleep better.
   Turns out you don't just
think you feel better, but
your pet may actually make
you healthier. A growing
body of scientific research
supports that this "pet effect"
is real.
   Animal health company
Zoetis has launched a
campaign called The Pet
Effect to raise awareness
about how pets make people

CONTINUED PAGE 8
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** NOTICE **
Personals type ads will not be

accepted for the
Warren Weekly

BARGAIN BASEMENT
132 Nancy St - Warren

Fri - Sat 9:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m.
           Come check us out.           T
DEWEESE SOFT WATER  AND

APPLIANCE
A Technetic dealer 375-3828    T

AMISH CREW
will do all types construction -

Additions, garages, homes, log
homes, roofing, siding,pole

barns, flooring, drywall,
painting, windows, concrete

               574-251-8186                 T
KIEL SERVICES

Mowing, garden tilling,
driveway grading and new

installation, stump grinding,
trenching and backhoe,

property maintenance, stone
dirt mulch sand hauling, decks
and patios, underground pet

fence installation.         Call Kiel
Services at 260.402.9131.         T

SEND IN YOUR AD TODAY
Please PRINT your ad and Phone Number carefully (if phone number is to be included in ad, please write it that way).

Your Ad:  ________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

CLASSIFIED ADS $5 FOR 50 WORDS

Classified advertising will run at a cost of $5 for 50 words per weekly insertion.  Send in your ad – include your name  and phone number (for our
records) and number of times you wish ad to run.  Mail to:  Warren Weekly, PO Box 695, Warren IN  46792, or drop off at Town Hall, Downtown Warren
by 10 a.m. On Tuesday for the Friday edition.  You may include your ad on a separate piece of paper if you wish, as long as the information below is
included.  You may also submit Classified advertising through the website at www.warrenweeklyindiana.com.  Click on the Forms tab.

Name: ___________________________________________________  Phone: ____________________________ # Weeks to run: _________

 Total Payment  Enclosed: ________ ALL CLASSIFIED ADVERTISING MUST BE PAID FOR AT TIME OF SUBMISSION.

WARREN WEEKLY SUBSCRIPTION ORDER

Name ____________________________________________

Address __________________________________________

City, ST, Zip _______________________________________

Email ____________________________________________
5 New or5 Renewal

5 1 Year $48 5 6 Mo. $24 5 3 Mo $12

5 1 Year Digital $24 (emailed)

Send Form & Payment to:  WARREN WEEKLY, PO Box 695, Warren
IN  46792 Or email info to editor@warrenweeklyindiana.com.
 Credit card payments accepted through www.paypal.com to

editor@warrenweeklyindiana.com.
ALL SUBSCRIPTIONS MUST BE PAID IN ADVANCE.

Adam Stroup, Premier Agent
2815 N Jefferson Street
Huntington, Indiana 46750-8807
Bus: 260-356-2522 • Cell:  260-519-2064
Toll-Free: 888-261-3479 • Fax: 866-323-0025

www.infarmbureau.com 2011

PA

MITI PALLET PARTIES
Ready to host a MiTi Party?

Give me a call.  Create your own
Pallet sign for hanging and

decorating.  For more info and
design choices check out the

website at
www.nickizdesigns.com/

               miti-parties   _                .
KP’S MISC. SERVICES

Lawn mowing and rolling with
heavy roller, garden tilling and
subsoiling to help with water

drainage. Stone driveway
maintenance: includes spraying
for weeds, stirring to bring up

new stone, level and fill in
potholes. Light welding repair

work. Call Kent Poulson for free
estimate. 260.228.1322.     6.02

APARTMENT FOR RENT
Clean & Cozy hardwood floors, 1
bedroom upstairs apartment in
downtown Warren  375-2556

                                                      tfn

WARREN FOOD MART
431 Huntington avenue

Stop here for breakfast lunch
pizza and a best collection of

  beer and wine and daily.      Tfn
WILL DETAIL

Cars, trucks and vans by
appointment.  Call Curly at

        260.375.6139                  8.18

Specializing in Customizing
● Apparel
● Business Cards
● Forms
● Stationery
● Glassware
● Signs
● Gifts
● Decorator Items
● Invitations
● Wall Graphics

Need something special
for your club, event,

business?  Give Us a Call!
Let’s see what we can

come up with.

Found a great idea on
Pinterest but you’re not

the crafty type?  Send it to
me and we’ll see if I can.

Contact me at
nickiz@nickizdesigns.com

See samples of my work at www.nickizdesigns.com

Announce Your

• Engagement

• Wedding

• Anniversary

• Birth

in the

Warren Weekly

for
Email:

wwkly@citznet.com
OR Fax: 260/247-2426

OR Mail:
PO Box 695, Warren
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  Finally got our back area planted and is looking good.  Nice
to sit back and admire our handy work.  My roof mate and I
decided it was maybe time to slow down a bit. Some
plantings are needing a bit of encouragement but are looking
better each day.  Far as the vegetable garden, it is down to a
couple tomato plants struggling in the hard clay soil, so next
year hoping to amend the soil with some good nutrition  to
make it better.   Our soil is so clay I'm sure we could dig it out
and mold it into clay pots.
  Past few days have been very taxing on us.  John is slowly
improving and praying for a good recovery, this was an
experience we all hope to never go thru again.
  Trying to find a recipe  that might be easy  and I found this
that could add something to our summer   picnics and
gatherings.
  Egg Roll Apple Rolls
3 cups of finely diced apples, 1 teaspoon lemon juice, 3/4
teaspoon cinnamon, 4 teaspoon flour, 4 tablespoons sugar,
12 egg roll wrappers, oil for frying.  Mix the apples, lemon
juice, cinnamon, flour and sugar together well, place 2
heaping tablespoon apples in center of each wrap, fold in
from the sides and roll tightly, use a bit of water to moisten
the edge of wrapper to seal.   Fry in 350 heat 4-5 minutes
remove and sprinkle with a cinnamon and sugar mix.   I did
these and baked them in the oven and turned out good.
     Enjoy summer!!

MORE PAGE 6
healthier and how, by
extension, the veterinary
professionals who keep pets
healthy are key contributors
to human and public health.
The company has launched
this campaign with the
Human Animal Bond
Research Institute (HABRI).
  "We've learned that human
well-being is enhanced
because of a healthy
relationship with a pet. Now
we want to educate pet
owners, veterinarians,
doctors, employers and non-
pet owners about these
overall health benefits," said
Dr. J. Michael McFarland,
group director, companion
animal marketing at Zoetis.

"We are hopeful this will help
improve policies regarding
pets in public places and also
improve public health."
   The research collected by
HABRI shows a variety of
potential positive effects of
pets; for example, that
having a dog or cat can lower

your blood pressure and reduce
the risk of heart disease. One
study from the University of
Minnesota even found that
people who have never owned a
cat have a 40 percent higher
relative risk of death from a
heart attack.
  Other research shows that pets
may help prevent allergies in
children, strengthen the
immune system, increase social
interaction, benefit children
with autism and provide relief
for victims of post-traumatic
stress disorder.
   Pets may also provide mental
health benefits. Studies show
that dogs and cats can reduce
several symptoms of depression,
including loneliness, loss of
interest and feelings of
worthlessness. Pets are also
shown to reduce stress and
anxiety.
  Human health professionals are
starting to take notice that pets
change people at more than just
the emotional level. A HABRI
study found that 97 percent of
physicians believe there are

health benefits to owning a pet
and most of them had
recommended a patient get a
pet.
   Veterinarians are key to
educating pet owners about the
many benefits of The Pet Effect.
Research from HABRI
overwhelmingly illustrates that
pet owners have a high level of
trust in their veterinarian and
more than 60 percent would be
more likely to visit their
veterinarian if he or she
discussed the human-animal
bond.
  So the next time you're feeling
a little blue, anxious or stressed
out, maybe the best prescription
isn't necessarily from the
pharmacy, but at your local
animal shelter.
   To learn more about The Pet
Effect and how your pets impact
your health, visit
ThePetEffect.org. Then share the
videos, data and how your own
dog or cat has changed your life
on social media with the
hashtags #dogsideeffects and
#catsideeffects.


